
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
December 2022 
 
 
 
Friends and Family, 
  
It was 14½ years ago that our family joined Team Thailand, sent out of the First Baptist Church 
of Hammond, Indiana. Dr. Mark Bosje led us as we started First Baptist Church Nawong. One 
of the converts, reached by Jim and Viki Boyce (who, by the way, everyone they visit turns to 
gold—example: Noina) was Bro. John Worawech Pariwat. He has been our translator for 
many years, and I have personally seen the struggle back and forth between flesh and Spirit 
to serve or not to serve God.  
 
A few months ago, the Holy Spirit called Bro. Pariwat to Mae Sai, which is near the Burmese 
border. He is doing a terrific job. I trust you will join me in praying for him, and if you could 
help with some initial startup costs for chairs, that would be a blessing. Chairs are $7.00 each, 
and he needs about 20. We help him every month with a salary, but he could use a little boost 
for startup costs. 
  
May God bless you. I have attached his update. 
  
Thank you so much! 
  
Eddie Arold 
Thailand 
 

 


